
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

                                                

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Term 4                         25 November 2021      Week 8                        

The final few weeks of the year are upon us!! As we finish off 

2021, we are starting to make our preparations for 2022. 
 

Several teachers will not be with us in 2022, all pursuing very 

different paths. 
 

Mrs Gail Joyce will be retiring at the end of this year. Gail has 

held several roles at Goulburn East including Learning and 

Support Teacher for the last four years and previously as class 

teacher. Her personal and professional links with Goulburn East 

are strong and her commitment to our students will be greatly 

missed.  
 

Mrs Jennifer Gliddon will be moving away from Goulburn with 

her family. Jenn has been with us for five years and has been 

instrumental in many initiatives including the wonderful 

Operation Art. She has also been the guiding influence behind 

the success of the Student Council.  
 

We have started to look at class structures for next year. To assist 

with this process, we need to have a clear indication of our 

student numbers. Could you please contact the office if your 

child will be leaving us in 2022, apart from current Year 6 

students.  If you know of any children who will be enrolling here 

in 2022 who have not yet contacted the office, could you please 

encourage them to do so as soon as possible. 
 

Have a lovely week 
 

Charmian Cribb 

 

 

 

Term 4 Events 
 

Monday 6 December 

Day camp for stage 3 
 

Friday 10 December 

Year 6 Fete 
 

Monday 13 December 

Year 6 Graduation and 

lunch 
 

Tuesday 14 December 

Presentation Day 
(In the school hall) 
 

Thursday 16 December 
Student’s last day 

 
 
 

 

GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

Respect          Responsibility          Resilience 
 

Change of details 
 

If ANY details change for your child, please remember to inform the school office. 
 

This includes any change of 
 

    Address          Phone numbers       Emergency contacts      Parent separation 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Toys and Sporting equipment at school 
 

Please do not send your child to school with toys and sporting equipment from home.  
Our school has a very large variety of these items for the students to use. 

 

 
 
 

Another one of our lovely 
university students, Miss  
Battye-Smith, who is working 
with Mr Manning and 3/4M. 



 

 

 

 

 
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Remembrance Day 2021 

Athletics Age Champions 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Hello parents and carers,  

My name is Miss Thornthwaite and I have been in KP for the 

past three weeks as part of my university placement. The 

students are very excited due to the recent introduction of 

‘Mystery Student’, where one student each day is chosen 

from a name draw.   

This week’s Mystery Students have been: William and Tamika  

These students have been successful learners following the 

‘Mystery Student’ expectations which align with the PBL 

framework. I look forward to watching KP grow and learn over 

the end of Term 4.  

 

 

3D shapes In Kindergarten  

KP making 3D shapes from matchsticks and playdough. The 

students are exploring the properties of 3D shapes through 

creating the unique angles and sides for each shape.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Programming Dash Bots  

On Tuesday, year 5 students showed their brilliant 

problem-solving skills by following tasks using the 

Dash Bots. 
 

Students had to create an obstacle course for the 

bots and program them to dance and make a sound 

at the end. Another tasks was to create a play 

where the Dash Bot was a character which had to 

act and speak. 
 

I was very imprest with the teamwork used to 

solve these tasks. 
 

It has been a lot of fun using the Dash Bots this 

semester and the students digital tech skills have 

improved immensely. 
 

Mrs Robinson 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOBILE PHONES AT SCHOOL 
 

There are an increasing number of students bringing mobile phones to school. Please only send 

your child to school with a mobile phone if it is for emergency parent contact before and after school, 

not if it is to play games while travelling to and from school. 
 

In emergencies, parents can contact the school office. 
 

All phones brought to school must be switched off and handed in to the school office where 

they are stored during the day.  
 

The school accepts no responsibility for phones that are lost, stolen or damaged.  
 

Year 7 2022 Orientatiion Day 

at Goulburn High and Mulwaree High 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


